
General Membership meeting for November 2013 

 
The meeting started at 7:00 p.m. 

Communications were as follows from the Wisconsin Lakeshore report, Wisconsin Wildlife 

Federation, and the Winneconne Schools sent a letter for matching funds for a grant to buy a tree 

farm.  The club chose to table whether or not to give a donation after a review of the available 

funds. 

A biology class from UW-Oshkosh came out to the property to see which species were out at this 

time of the year. 

 

The secretary’s report was read and accepted as such. 

 

The treasurer’s report was given.  Expenses included Kelly, administrative assistant pay, the new 

website, and winterizing and swapping out the out the boat motors.  It was accepted as such. 

 

Old business started with the floor opening for elections for board members.  Joe nominated Pat 

and Pat declined.  Pete E. nominated Randy and Joe seconded; Randy accepted.  Joe nominated 

Don, Lowell seconded and Don accepted.  The floor was then closed with no further 

nominations. 

Team Winnebago Land brought out a trail vehicle for Pete to try out and Randy has a gator 

available for sale from a John Deere sale and it will be dropped off next Tuesday for the club to 

see and to decide which one to buy. 

Pete went to Scheels to buy guns for Hunter’s, Tilly’s, and the Butte des Morts Supper Club.  

They will be $5 each and the winners will be drawn January 6.  Scheels also needs a list of what 

guns are needed for the April Banquet by January as many clubs buy guns from Scheels.    

The annual meeting on Monday January 6th will feature Andew Sabai and Art Techlow as guest 

speakers at the Fin N’ Feather in Winneconne at 7.  It was noted to have a few posters noting the 

meeting and inviting anyone to come. 

 

New business started with a Boy Scout will be making bat houses and putting them up at the 

property for an Eagle Scout project.  A couple of UW-Oshkosh students have a hypothetical 

environmental project to make education signage for the property informing every one of the 

landscaping or what plant or animal is natural to the area and the best project will receive a cash 

reward to actually implement the project. 

 

Kelly is working on getting a grant for 2 internships for the summer of 2014 for about 10-15 

hours per week.  One will be for trail maintenance and the other for marketing and fundraising.   

It was noted a little erosion occurred on Phase 1.  Kelly is also working to get 2 tourist oriented 

signs on Highway 21 to inform drivers how to get to the club property.   

 

The meeting was called for adjournment first by Pat and seconded by Lowell at 8:07 p.m. 

 


